MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Monday 23 February 2009 at Gospel Ash Methodist Church room. 
PRESENT:    Councillor: T Rees (Chairman)
Councillors: Mrs. J Tudor, and D Kimbley 
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
244      APOLOGIES: 
Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. Mrs. Jill Humphries and Cllr. W J Snelson. 
245      COUNCILLOR MRS DAWN KELLETT
The council is greatly saddened by the passing of Councillor Mrs. Dawn Kellett, who during her life contributed so much to the Parish of Bobbington. In her memory a minutes silence was held. 
246      DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
Councillor Mrs. Tudor declared an interest in relation to 248b and 254(2). 
247      MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 19 November 2008, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.  
248      MATTERS ARISING:
a.      235a Replacement Bench
A letter was read from Allianz asking whether the Parish Council had decided to pursue the matter. It was agreed that the costs to pursue, in view of the amount involved (£125) were not justified. It was agreed the Clerk would notify Allianz stating that it was with regret that the Parish Council were unable to pursue the matter and that in light of the police reports and a witness statement, they were extremely disappointed that the matter had not been successful through the insurance company. 
b.      235b Traffic Calming and Street Lighting
Mark Keeling stated that he had performed a site visit in September 2008, and could not remember any particular problems; however he would request that someone attend again to confirm.  
Councillor Mrs. Tudor raised lighting outside the garages behind the post office. It was agreed that this land was Housing Association property. Councillor Mrs. Tudor agreed to approach them with her concerns. 
c.       242 Clerks Salary Review
It was agreed that the Clerk should receive a 5% increase in salary from 1 March 2009. 
249      STAFFORDSHIRE POLICE
This was adjourned to the meeting in March 2009. 
It was noted that Insp. Shannaghan was leaving the area. Insp. Andy Chapman will replace him. 
250      LIGHTING OUTSIDE BOBBINGTON VILLAGE HALL AND GOSPEL ASH 
METHODIST CHURCH
It was suggested that 500 watt PIR lights be fitted to the front of the Village Hall and Methodist Church. The Chairman agreed to speak to the Village Hall Committee.  
The Clerk had spoken to Nora Venables from the Methodist Church Committee. She had requested further details in writing to put to the meeting in March. The Clerk agreed to send this information. 
In was also suggested that reflectors be fitted to the Methodist Church Gates, to aid access in the dark.  
251      HIGHWAY MATTERS
The Chairman reported that Gospel Ash Road had suffered in the recent adverse weather conditions. The Councillors were asked for any other areas, which required repair work. It was reported that there was a large pothole outside 31 Six Ashes Road and several between the end of the village and the Six Ashes pub. The clerk was asked to notify Highways.  
The ditches by the airport gates have been cleared by Highways; however the gulleys under the Royal Oak car park need clearing. Lawrence Fowler had contacted Councillor Mrs. Tudor; he is willing to show Highways where the problems occur. It was agreed the clerk would notify Highways. 
The Chairman reported that several items, including what appeared to be Asbestos roofing have been “fly tipped” along Watery Lane. It was agreed the clerk would notify Highways. 
It was reported that the signpost by the Smithy was still missing, in addition the sign post on the corner of Crab Lane and Gospel Ash Road is down. It was agreed the clerk would notify Highways. 
An e-mail from David Kidney MP via Staffordshire Parish Councils Association concerning the road signs for village centres and post offices was read out. The clerk was asked to write to Mr. Kidney to inform him of the requirement for Bobbington. 
The Community Paths Initiative letter was read. It was agreed there was no interest. 
The Clerk had e-mailed Highways with Housekeeping crew requests, no response had been received.
252      REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
There were no reports from committee representatives. 
253      PUBLIC QUESTION TIME
No members of the public present. 
254      DONATIONS
1)      Bobbington Elderly Welfare Association: It was agreed to make a donation of £100.
2)      Bobbington Village Hall: It was agreed to make a donation of £500 towards the cost of assistance with bookings. 
255      CONFIRMATION OF PRECEPT 2009/2010
A precept of £4,200 had been requested. This was confirmed by Councillor Kimbley and Councillor Mrs. Tudor. 
The accounts to December 2008 were circulated for discussion at the next meeting. 
The council tax base has been set at £247.78.      
256   FINANCE
The following payments were proposed by Councillor Kimbley and seconded by Councillor Mrs. Tudor. 
a.       Vince Price – (refund Jane Tudor) – Painting of railings                               £ 40.00
b.      Bobbington Elderly Welfare Association                                                      £100.00
c.       Bobbington Village Hall                                                                              £500.00 
257      PLANNING MATTERS
a.   Councillor Mrs. Tudor reported a complaint against 2 Gospel Ash Road. It is believed that effluent is again been burnt in the field behind the properties. The matter had also been reported to South Staffordshire Council. It was agreed to let the District Council deal with this accordingly.
b.   An e-mail from Lucy MacDonald at South Staffordshire Planning was read in response to the queries raised at the last meeting concerning Bannock Burn, Brelades and the missing signpost. Bannock Burn is to submit a retrospective planning application for the wall. Gareth Jones also responded after a further site visit to Brelades. He still believes the building is not in breach of planning control, therefore the District Council will not be pursuing it at the current time.
c.   Concerns were raised in relation to the marquee at The Royal Oak public House and what appears to be a swimming pool cover at Summerfield House. The Clerk agreed to raise these issues with the District Council.
d.   Received: - 09/00056/COU; Broadfields Farm, Lutley Lane, Bobbington DY7 5DJ – Conversion of barn to residential use – no objection
       09/00105/FUL; Kedesh, Gospel Ash Road – No objection
       08/01233/FUL/ Bobbington House, Six Ashes Road, Bobbington - Demolition of existing garage block and replacement two storey building – Object – Greenbelt land without exceptional circumstances. Already subject to a number of planning applications, proposed building appears considerably higher than existing garage.
e.       Received and responded to:- 
a.       08/01217/FUL; Manor Farm - Re-align access – No objection – Granted per regulatory committee minutes
b.      08/01176/FUL; Corbett C of E Primary School – Classroom extension – No objection
f.       Outcomes: 
a.       APP/C3430/A/082081598; Appeal to Leaton Cottage decision – appeal dismissed
b.      The Summer House, Longcommon – Appeal allowed
c.       08/01176/FUL; Corbett C of E Primary School – Classroom extension – Granted 
258      AIRFIELD MATTERS
Following the clerk’s request for further information on the last update sent by Norman Jones, a further update was received. It was agreed to circulate this to Councillors. 
Cllr. Kimbley will be attending the WAAG meeting on Thursday 26 February 2009. 
259      CORRESPONDENCE
Sussed Children’s activities Easter 2009 – It was decided not to participate due to lack of participation last summer.
Sherminder Dhillon – The Clerk was asked to request she attend April’s meeting. 
·         South Staffordshire Council – Regulatory Committee 6/1/2009
·         South Staffordshire Council – Additional Comments (Regulatory) 16/12/2008
·         South Staffordshire Council – Regulatory Committee 16/12/2008
·         South Staffordshire Council – Regulatory Committee 25/11/2008
·         South Staffordshire Council – Overview and Scrutiny Committee 13/1/2009
·         South Staffordshire Council – Licensing Committee 11/12/2008
·         South Staffordshire Council – Direct and Support Services Scrutiny Panel 10/12/2008
·         South Staffordshire Council – Joint meeting of the audit Committee and overview and scrutiny committee 9/12/2008
·         South Staffordshire Council – Partnership and Strategic Services Scrutiny Panel 11/12/2008
·         South Staffordshire Council – Executive Meeting 13/1/2009
·         South Staffordshire Council – Executive Meeting 2/12/2008
·         South Staffordshire Council – Minutes and reports Council Meeting 2/12/2008
·         SMP Playgrounds – Welcome to the wonderful world of play
·         South Staffordshire Council – Bus and rail timetable – Codsall and Wombourne
·         REKK Leaflet – Teenagers Youth Shelters
·         Staffordshire Parish Councils Association –Information Programme
·         Staffordshire Parish Councils Association – BKV competition
·         Staffordshire Parish Councils Association – Newsletter December 2008
·         Buzz Winter 2008
·         Inter Parish Games 2009
·         Communities and local Government – Code of recommended practice on local authority publicity and consultation.
·         BTCV – BOGOF offer re Community Group work.
·         News Extra South Staffordshire Housing Association Winter 2008
·         Highways Winter Driving leaflet
·         South Staffordshire NHS Primary Car Trust – Your guide to local Health Service 2008/9
·         South Staffordshire Council – Parish & District Council liaison Group 25/2/2009
·         Community Council Staffordshire 2009 diary of Village festivals and events
·         South Staffordshire Council – Sussed Easter and Summer 2009
·         South Staffordshire Council – Local Strategic Partnership
·         South Staffordshire CAB – request for funding
·         South Staffordshire Council Regulatory Committee 25/11/2008
·         Staffordshire Parish Councils Association – FOI requests & templates
·         Staffordshire Parish Councils Association – Closing the gap funding
·         Parish/District Council Liaison Group meeting 9/3/2009
·         Staffordshire Police invite 5/3/2009
·         Patrick Cormack – meeting Chief Constable 27/3/2009
·         Staffordshire County Council and European Parliamentary election 4/6/2009
·         Shropshire Council local development framework core strategy – preferred spatial strategy consultation.
·         South Staffordshire Council – Executive Meeting 10/2/2009
·         South Staffordshire Council – Overview and Scrutiny Committee 5/2/2009
·         South Staffordshire Council – Regulatory Committee 27/1/2009
·         South Staffordshire Council – Audit Committee 27/1/09
·         Commissioner for parents on tour March 2009
·         Pohwer – ICAS letter
·         AEF Winter 2008/9
·         Community Council of Staffordshire News and Views February 2009
·         South Staffordshire Primary Care Trust – World Class Commissioning for South Staffordshire
·         South Staffordshire Council Partnership and Strategies Services Scrutiny Panel 26/2/2009
·         South Staffordshire Council – Regulatory Committee 17/2/2009
·         South Staffordshire Council – Licensing Committee 17/2/2009
·         Blakelands Fireworks 15/2/2009
·         South Staffordshire Council – Minutes and reports Council Meeting 
·         Staffordshire Parish Councils Association – Burial Ground Memorials
·         Glasses and Frames advertisement
·         Staffordshire Parish Councils Association – Sports funding for local authorities
·         Face to face session 16/3/2009
·         Staffordshire Parish Councils Association - Consultations forwarded by NALC 
·         Staffordshire Parish Councils Association - South Staffordshire local development framework – Core Strategy preferred spatial Strategy Consultation
·         Rachel Eeles Energy Conservation Officer – Opportunity for a free renewable technology system
·         Staffordshire Parish Councils Association - Changes to the freedom of information act.
·         South Staffordshire local development framework core strategy – preferred Spatial strategy Consultation February 2009 
260      ANY OTHER BUSINESS
PCSO’s – Councillor Mrs. Tudor reported having seen 2 PCSO’s in the village during December 2008. 
Memorial Garden – Councillor Mrs. Tudor reported that Haven Nurseries had planted the memorial garden at the church, in anticipation of Councillor Mrs. Kellett’s funeral. It was agreed that the Parish Council would meet any expense for this. 
The Chairman suggested a Memorial for Councillor Mrs. Dawn Kellett. Several options were discussed. The Chairman will discuss with Councillor Mrs. Humphries who is on the PCC. 
It was reported that Mrs. Betty Brockhurst had sadly passed away and agreed a card would be sent to her family. 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING   18 March 2009. 
Meeting Closed 9.30pm
